
STATEMENT OF REASONS FOR PROPOSING ROAD TABLES ON A CERTAIN 

LENGTH OF THE C14 CLAY LANE, JACOBS WELL 

During the last financial year there have been a number of additional new requests 

for the introduction of road tables in certain roads of which one was on Clay Lane. As 

a result of an Infrastructure Delivery and Transportation Working Group meeting, 

held in March 2021, it was agreed to include this traffic calming measure in the 

current road safety schemes programme. Over several years, there have been 

several road traffic collisions on Clay Lane in the vicinity of its junctions with Jacobs 

Well Road and Blanchards Hill. SCC officers visited the site to investigate and 

discussed the issue with the police. Local residents and the County Councillor 

requested that traffic calming measures are considered on a section of Clay Lane. 

Drivers have difficulty exiting from Jacobs Well Road onto Clay Lane. The installation 

of road tables will reduce the speed of vehicles in the vicinity of the junctions and 

help drivers to exit Jacobs Well Road onto Clay Lane. 

 

 


